AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 4th day of August, 2014

Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield led the pledge.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Deleted Item 7: Public Hearing (7:15 p.m.): Unsafe Building at 1816 Route 300.

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the                   amount of $519,638.26 for vouchers: 143168 to 143391.  The Motion was             seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman     Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

6. PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 P.M.):  Amending Zoning for Banks in IB Zone 
Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gilbert J. Piaquadio asked Town Clerk            Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and publications were completed.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby                      of Town Hall and on the Town’s Web site since Wednesday, July 9, 2014.  It was advertised in the Sentinel on Friday, July 11, 2014 and it was in the Mid Hudson         Times on Wednesday, July 9, 2014.  Because this involves a zoning change, the      Clerks of all surrounding municipalities were also notified.  This complies with all                         of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.

MOTION was made at 7:06 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public              Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

The purpose of this proposed Local Law is to permit banks as a principal use in                     the IB (Interchange Business) District.  The Planning Board recommends in favor                    of this proposal subject to site plan approval.  It has no specific recommendation                         to limit drive-through windows at banks in the IB zoning district but notes that                        drive-through windows are permitted at banks in the B zoning district.
MOTION was made at 7:14 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close the Public              Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7. PUBLIC HEARING (7:15 P.M.):  Unsafe Building at 1816 Rte. 300 
This Item was deleted from the agenda.
TOWN BOARD MEETING

AUGUST 4, 2014


PAGE 2
8.   REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENT HEADS
      Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, reported the following:
· Jr. Police Academy is full (30 students ages 10-15 years old).
· Active shooter training completed in June and early July.  Reimbursed                    $16,000 from Orange County which covered the overtime expenses.

· July traffic tickets and arrests were up.


-     Crime was stable from last year.
      Deborah Smith, Receiver of Taxes, reported the following:

· The 1Q14 sewer bonds have been closed out.
· The water and sewer bills will be mailed out on August 11, 2014.

· New water rates will be applied to the July bill for New Windsor                                 and Marlboro.

· Receiver of Taxes office is now able to e-mail bills from the system                                      and is receiving great responses.


-     Overall things are going well!
      Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:

· Town Highway has completed reclaiming Fletcher Drive, sections of 

Meadow Hill and Krolls including the top soil.

· Roads will be striped before the start of the school year.
· Stickers are available this week for the town wide e-waste collection                                 and will be coordinated with the Highway Department.  The schedule                                 of dates and times are as follows:  

Fridays   (7:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.)      8/15/14, 8/22/14, 8/29/14

Saturday (9:00 a.m. – 1:00 pm.)      8/23/14
 


 -    Town employees will also need to obtain a sticker for the e-waste collection.

 -    Electronic tickets for the Leaf & Brush permits will be available soon.

Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, reported the following: 


-    For all existing stand-alone banks in the IB zones, they are deemed existing                     
     non-conforming which may exist forever without alterations providing that they                 
     never do alterations that require a site plan.


-    Code Compliance July Report details:

       

Site Inspections made - 349, Certificate of Occupancies Issued - 77, 

          
 
Zoning Complaints - 44, Fire Inspections - 164, Fire Investigations - 1


-   The following training was completed:



Bucket Truck Safety (Highway - 1.5 hours), Chain Saw Safety (Highway -               

1.0 hour), Workplace Violence (Town Hall - 1.0 hour) - 2 sessions

                          (Highway - 1 hour), Fire Drill conducted at Town Hall, Review of recent  



statewide Accidents (Highway)           


-    Welding Safety to be conducted by CSEA Safety & Industrial Hygenist on                    

     August 27, 2014.
      John Venezia, Assessor, reported the following:


-    Successful in settling four (4) cases.  The cost to the Town was $2,000.                        
      If these cases went to litigation they could have cost the Town around $20,000.

-    Small claim cases are down from last year.


-    Commercial property cases are about the same as last year.
      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, reported the following:
· The purchase order for Mill House Road is complete and will get a delivery 
date.
· Chadwick Lake was reported having an increase of blue green algae.  The                   lake was treated with copper sulfate and will be tested this week to make sure                      it is ok.

      James LaColla, Fleet Maintenance, reported the following:

· The auction will last ten (10) days and buyers will have one (1) week to pay              for the items and another ten (10) days to take the equipment away.  The            equipment surplus can be tracked on govsdeal.com starting tomorrow 8/5/14.
There are about another twenty (20) items to go for the auction.


-     Mr. LaColla was approached by another auction company with a buyer premium 

             that may be another option to consider.
· The new police cars are in service.

· The new sergeant car will be ready this week.

· Main focus is getting ready for snow and will need to be ready for November.
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      Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, reported                

      the following:
· Camp Chadwick (Weeks 6 & 7) are full with 150 kids enrolled.
· Jr. Police Academy is full.  The cost is the same as Camp Chadwick.  

· Registration for Adult and Youth soccer leagues will begin August 11, 2014.

· Yankee Stadium trip is scheduled Wednesday, August 6, 2014.

· Chadwick Lake bathrooms will begin framing soon.      
9.   IDA RESOLUTION 


Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio expressed the Town’s support 

    for the Danskammer power plant reopening.  The power plant will assist in 

    ensuring the Town has the vital and affordable electricity necessary for our well-

    being and will reduce emissions from the levels proposed when Danskammer 

    operated on coal.  
    Basic Terms:

    Danskammer commits to a ten (10) year PILOT with two (2) annual payments per                 

    year, the first payable by September 30, 2014 and the second by January 31, 2015                        

    in the initial aggregate amount of $1.5 million with annual 2% escalation provisions.
    The September payment each year shall reflect the percentage amount payable to                      

    the Marlboro School District and the January payment each year shall reflect the 

    percentages due to the Town of Newburgh and Orange County.

    PILOT payments shall be split annually between the taxing jurisdictions based on             

    current tax revenue percentages (i.e. 2014 Town/county taxes and 2013/14 school              

    district taxes).
    Danskammer shall pay all special district charges on or before the dates due, but the 
    PILOT shall provide that for the aggregate special district charges paid by Danskammer  
    in any calendar year greater than a base amount of $120,000, which base shall escalate 
    2% per year, such excel shall be credited against the next pilot payment amount.

    Danskammer shall make all regular tax payments resulting from the Town’s final                   

    2014 assessment roll.  Councilman Ruggiero wanted to thank Councilman Woolsey                

    and Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio for all their hard work. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the IDA letter.  The Motion           was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman             Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10. ENGINEERING:      

A.  2014 Capital Improvements
            The Town Consolidated Water District (TONCWD) has identified several capital 
   
      project improvements necessary to be completed.  The Town will use existing 
   
      available money and bonding to pay for the improvements identified below.  A 
  
      breakdown of money available for use for these projects consist of the following:  

      Stewart Airport WST Capital Project:   Money Available $850,000


      Capital Reserve Fund:
               Money Available $400,000






             Total:     $1,250,000


1.  Stewart Airport Water Storage Tank Painting and Improvements.


     (Associated Cost: $2,008,000) 


2.  Fletcher Drive Water Main Extension and Meadow Hill Road/Route 52 


     Pumping Station Improvements.

                        (Associated Cost: $492,300)



3.  Chadwick Lake Filter Plant Roof Replacement.
                         (Associated Cost: $230,000)



4.  Water System Meter Replacement Program.

                        (Associated Cost: $1,500,000)

      The total project cost of $4,230,300 minus the currently available funds of 
   
   
      $1,250,000 leaves an amount of $2,980,300 to be bonded.  More discussion                      
      will be needed on this 2014 Capital Improvement topic.
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B.  Delaware Aqueduct Tap WTP Materials Bid 

 
      Town Engineer Jim Osborne received three (3) price quotes to capture the water 
             blown off from the membrane filters through the exhaust and vent lines and redirect 
             it to the clarifiers for recycle.  Schmidts Wholesale, Inc., P. O. Box 5100, Monticello 
             submitted a quote of $11,039, Vellano Corporation,  29 Vellano Drive, Wappingers 
             Falls submitted a quote of $11,574.86 and Newburgh Winwater Works, 653 Rt. 52, 

             Walden, submitted a quote of $14,889.  Mr. Osborne would like to approve the 

             required materials from the lowest quote, Schmidts Wholesale, Inc. at a purchase 

             price of $11,039.00. 

       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve purchasing the required     

       materials from Schmidts Wholesale, Inc. at a price of $11,039.00.  The Motion was 
       seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

       Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11.   BUILDING & GROUNDS:      

  A.  Windows at Town Hall

              Building & Grounds Supervisor Les Cornell received two (2) price quotes for 

   
        replacing twenty five (25) old single pane windows at Town Hall with new energy 
              efficient units.  Nu-Glass & Storefronts Inc., 154 North Plank Road, Newburgh 
              submitted a quote of $10,875.00 and Pella Window and Door Showroom  of 
              Paramus submitted a quote of $17,953.75.    
        MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve $10,875.00 to Nu-Glass           

        & Storefronts Inc. to replace the twenty five (25) old single pane windows at Town 
        Hall.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

        VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                 

        Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
        MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve taking the $10,875.00                

        from the Capital Project Fund account.  The Motion was seconded by 
        Councilwoman Greene.

        VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                 

        Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.  Bid of Generator for Town Hall 

 
      Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the following Town Hall – Old 
  
      Town Hall Standby Generator proposed bid schedule.


Advertise for Bids
Mid Hudson Times
  8/06/2014






Sentinel

  8/08/2014



Open Bids




  9/05/2014



Award Contract




  9/15/2014



Contract Signing/Pre-Con. Mtg.


  9/25/2014



Project Completion



12/15/2014
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Town Hall – Old                 

      Town Hall Standby Generator proposed bid schedule.   The Motion was seconded              

      by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

      Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
12.  HIGHWAY: Installation of Guard Rail (Powder Mill Road) 
 On November 7, 2013 a vehicle which was insured by Travelers Insurance Company   

 struck the north side of the stone wall over the bridge on Powder Mill Road just off of 

 Route 52.  The Town submitted a claim because the stone wall is within the Town’s           
 right-of-way.  An estimate of $19,900.00 was received to rebuild the stone wall.  Travelers 
 Insurance Company will give the Town $5,188.46 based on depreciation.  Highway 
 Superintendent Todd DePew and Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio 
 suggested squaring off the broken end of the stone wall and install forty eight (48) feet            

 of tubular guard rail.
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  MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve accepting the $5,188.46 

  from Travelers Insurance Company and to sign the release form.  The Motion was 
  seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

  Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
13.   JUSTICE COURT: 
        A.  Hiring of Court Clerk (Martini) 

 
       Town Justice Jude T. Martini would like to offer the full time position of Court                
       Clerk to Dessy Acevedo pending the Town Board’s approval, physical, drug/                

              alcohol testing and fingerprinting.  The rate of pay is $18.64 per hour with a                

              start date on or after Thursday, August 7, 2014.   
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hiring of Court            

       Clerk Dessy Acevedo.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

       Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

        B.  Begin Process to Hire New Court Clerk (Clarino)  
      


       Town Justice Richard Clarino would like to immediately fill the civil service               
   
       position of Court Clerk which became vacant on Thursday, July 31, 2014.   

       MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve filling the civil service 

       position of Court Clerk.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

       Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
14.  DATA PROCESSING: Renewal of Anti Virus Software
       A.  T-38 Withdrawal 

 
      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests            
  
      payment from the T-38 account for DMU Music in the amount of $450.00 for                    
      the PA System and DJ services held at Community Day which was held on                 
    
      Friday, July 18, 2014.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve $450.00 for DMU                 

      Music for the PA System and DJ services.   The Motion was seconded by 
      Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

      Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
       B.  Request for Use of Chadwick Park  
      

             Cronomer Valley Fire Department Parade Committee member Donald Greene 

             request permission to use the Chadwick Lake Park and Public Service Building 

             Parking Area on Saturday, September 27, 2014, for the 99th Annual Orange                
      County Volunteer Firemen’s Association Convention and Parade.  The Park                         
      would be in use by the Fire Departments, County Association and public from                
      8:00 a.m. to 9:30 p.m.  A final request is for permission to hold a Fireworks                      
      display at the closing of ceremonies.  Cronomer Valley will provide the Town                 
      with copies of any and all additional paperwork that will be required to hold such                   
      an event.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the use of Chadwick              

      Lake Park and Public Service Building parking area to the Cronomer Valley Fire 
      Department on Saturday, September 27, 2014 for the 99th Annual Orange County 

      Volunteer Firemen’s Convention and Parade. The Motion was seconded by 
      Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

      Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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15.  ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal
       Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight requests authorization to use the T-94      

       account to pay for veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in May                

       and June totaling $1,835.60.
 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve $1,835.60 from the            

 T-94 account to pay for veterinary services in May and June.  The Motion was             

 seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                     

 Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

16.  ACCOUNTING: Approval of Additional Funds for Financial Audit

       Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio request approval for an                        

       additional $3,600.00 to complete payment of audit services provided by                        

       Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni and Weddell.  The Town approved                        

       $24,800.00 on November 4, 2013 for the audit but the amount should have                          

       been $28,400.00.
 
 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the additional                                 

 $3,600.00 to complete the payment of audit services.  The Motion was seconded                           

 by Councilman Woolsey.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman               

 Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

17.   DISTRICT ATTORNEY OFFICE: Appoint a Town Board Member to Advisory Board
        Robert Conflitti from the Orange County District Attorney’s Office requested that a              
  member of the Town Board be appointed to the Orange County District Attorney’s  

        Advisory Board.  Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio nominated Councilman     

        Woolsey for the appointment.

  MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the appointment of 

  Councilman Woolsey to the Orange County District Attorney’s Advisory Board.  The 
  Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

  Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

18. 
 EMPLOYEE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

 Corporate Services EAP proposes to provide Employee Assistance Programs services 

        for the Town and its 220 full and part time employees at an annual fee of $5,390.00.  

 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve $5,390.00 to Corporate 

       Services EAP.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

 Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
19.   ANNOUNCEMENTS


  Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio reported the following:

  Mr. Piaquadio read a report from the Department of Health regarding the Town’s               
  filter plant.  The Department of Health acknowledged the improvements made,            
   
  clear willingness and strong team members of the Town.

  Councilwoman Greene reported the following:

  Congratulations to Robert Petrillo, his staff and the Highway Department for the 
   
   
  wonderful Community Day.  The fireworks were great!
  
  Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:

  Congratulations to everyone for a wonderful Community Day.


  Councilman Woolsey reported the following:

  Thank you to the Committee for doing a fine job at Community Day.
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 Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:
· The Clerk’s Office will be open from 9:00 a.m.–12:00 p.m. on Saturday,       September 6, 2014 and from 9:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m. on Saturday,                               September 27, 2014.
· The Receiver of Taxes office will be open on Saturday, September 27, 2014,         also from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
· There will be a free rabies clinic held on Saturday, September 27, 2014 at                      the Highway garage from 11:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.  Persons interested must                           register their pets first (effective immediately) and can do this by calling the                Town Clerk’s office at 564-4554.  It is important that we inform senior citizens                 and people on fixed incomes about this.  Sometimes their pet is their only                   friend.

 -     Updated zoning books are in the Town Clerk’s Office and can be purchased                    
       for $30.00 apiece.   

20.   PUBLIC COMMENTS


  Tracy Demarino, Orange Lake
        Mrs. Demarino expressed concern with the speeding on Gardnertown Road and               

        the high volume of traffic.   She was wondering if speed bumps could be created            
        but Councilman Ruggiero stated that speed bumps/humps are not allowed on             
        public roads.  Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio will look into getting              

        the police speed wagon to monitor the speeds for a while.  There have been stop              

        signs at Adams Road already installed.
21.   POTENTIAL OF EXECUTIVE SESSION:  ZBA Applicants & Attorney Selection
  MOTION to go into executive session made by Councilwoman Greene at 8:07 p.m.,              

  seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

  Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

 
  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

  MOTION to come out of executive session made by Councilwoman Greene at              

  9:04 p.m., seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

  Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



  Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio stated that no action was taken  
  
  
  during the executive session but action is anticipated now.

  MOTION to appoint Richard Levin to the Zoning Board of Appeals to fill the                       

  vacancy caused by the resignation of Roseanne Smith, the term will expire on      

  December 31, 2017 made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman 
  Woolsey.

  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

  Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 
  MOTION to adjourn made at 9:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by 
  Councilman Ruggiero.

  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

  Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


  Meeting adjourned at 9:05 pm.





Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
BJM – 8/7/14
